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Let us return and visit the Brothers ... where we proclaimed the Word of the Lord  
and see how they are doing. Acts 15:36 

 
Figure 1 

 

      The vivid photo at the top of this page features the current faculty and  
students of Timothy Lutheran Seminary (TLS) Birip, which has been the primary 
focus of continuing mission projects of the Papua New Guinea Mission Society  
over the past ten years.  Roy and Judy Schache have visited annually to help  
improve infrastructure.  Ron and Mary Anne Rall have a current call from the  
LCMS to serve TLS in theological education, and Harvey and Narita Kath  
visited several times some years ago to work on curriculum revision. 
       Rev. John Nathan, the current principal of TLS offers the following thanks.   
ñPlease mention our heartfelt thanks to every member of PNGMS. Their  
continual help in upgrading this seminary and in the general seminary budget  
per year is something the seminary will never forget.  Your helping hands will  
always be a blessing.  The first help in tuition fee from PNGMS was distributed.  
Most of it went to work-mission students. PNGMSô help makes the seminary  
shine for the GLC. The congregations are doing well.ò 
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Mark your calendars:  July 2-
4, 2021 Bung in Boise, ID will 
focus TCKs. (see pp. 7+8) 
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"God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble. Therefore, we  
will not fear...The Lord Almighty is with us; the God of Jacob is our fortress.ò 
 
       In this time of Easter joy and Covid-19 sadness and fear, we find comfort  
in Psalm 46.  God IS with us and He will never leave us.  Our heartfelt prayer  
is that the people of Papua New Guinea feel Godôs power and protection and  
remain faithful to Him in this time of trial. Ron and I arrived in PNG on January  
7th in blissful ignorance of the havoc that the corona virus would cause  
throughout the world. We came a month before the Seminary started classes  
because we were on that side of the world, in Thailand, for our sonôs wedding. 
Ron was able to accomplish much in that monthðpreparing for classes and  
visiting congregations.  The book shipment of over 36,000 books (picture at  
right) also arrived from Lae in great shape thanks to Jacob Luke.  
 Our daughter Emily, (pictures below) a PNGMS board member  
and physicianôs assistant spent the month of January with us. Emily and  
Judy Schache kept busy with daily front door clinics. (One young boy at Yakenda  
came to Emily with a plastic bag holding a chunk of his tibia! He had a case of osteomyelitisðuntreated for 2 
years!)  Josiah Zeigler, whose Dad is the Lutheran Hour Speaker, also joined us that month as part of his senior 
servant event and was very helpful with the clinics and elsewhere!  Finally, our son Chris (pictured above) and his 
wife Kapau were with us for 2 weeks in February.  We had hoped that teacher Christine Butte from Winter Haven 
would come to work at HLIS during her summer vacation and Paul Muench would come to the Sem for part of a term, 
but both were postponed. 
 We were blessed in our contact with the Seminary studentsðmen with a strong sense of their calling to the 
ministry. Ron was excited to be part of their spiritual formation. There are many trials in the GLC leadership, but it is 
our firm belief that the most important task for the GLCPNG is to educate strong pastors to minister to the people 
whom we all love.  The leadership still struggles with the issue of two bishops, and politics in the church is a constant 
problem that can only be resolved by the GLC itself. 
 Although we had planned to stay in PNG through May or June, it became apparent on March 15th that we 
should leave because of the Covid-19 pandemic. As countries closed their borders around us, we left and arrived 
home on the 17th. We hope to return later in the year. 
 If Covid-19 hits PNG, there could be some needs that PNGMS could fill; we will keep in touch!  Please pray 
that Julie and Anton Lutz remain in good health and strong in their service. 
 The PNGMS scripture verse is ñLet us return...to see how the brothers are doing.ò  In many ways, they are 
doing very well; but in some, they need a boost.  We hope to be able to give that boost without interfering.  We do not 
want to return to the early mission days, but rather be a partner in mission, sharing expertise when appropriate. If you 
have any suggestions of ways that we could be doing this, please contact me. In fact, if you have any ideas at all for 
the Papua New Guinea Mission Society let us hear from you! 

  

Letter from the President 
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       The 36,000 books so lovingly collected in 2019 by the  
PNGMS arrived safely in PNG!  Everyone was so excited  
to see the big Mapai Transport truck arrive at Timothy  
Lutheran Seminary, Birip (picture right).  We had to take  
down the Seminary sign so that the tall truck could get  
down the driveway.  Although the books were sent to  
PNG last August in a 40 ft. container through Orphan 
Grain Train in Nebraska, Jacob Luke graciously traded  
that for 2-20 foot containers which were much more  
manageable on the Seminary property and will now serve  
as two permanent storage spacesðone for building  
materials and equipment and the other for printed  
materials for the seminary.  
       Once we had transferred the boxes of books to one  
of the TLS classrooms, any number of persons helped to 
inspect and sort the books further for distribution.  Some  
were already marked for Highland Lutheran International 
School or for TLS Birip, but many boxes were available 
for distribution to other GLC primary schools.  We contacted more than 30 schools  
to come to the Seminary and pick up books. Some schools hired trucks, some teachers walked and took pmvôs 
(public motor vehicles) and some books were sent by plane!    
 
 
 

      We are so grateful to all those who participated in the collecting, 
packing, sending and transporting of these books.  The teachers were 
very excited to get these resourceséand we were happy that they arrived 
in great shape thanks to the excellent packing skills of the Orphan Grain 
Train Volunteers and Todd and Jan Luedtke! 
      The pictures tell the story.   
At left Ron and Chris help sort.   
Below far left, Judy and Mary Anne  
deliver books to an elementary  
school near Birip.  Below middle,  
teachers from the Hewa show  
books they have received.  Below  
far right HLIS teachers inspect  
books.  At right, elementary school  
children show books and stuffed  
animals received in the shipment. 
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          Throughout our stay, Judy kept busy continuing the medical service, sponsored a Health Fair including dental 
checks (picture above), made multiple trips to the Wabag Hospital, helped out at HLIS, and led a Saturday Womenôs 
Bible Study.        
          Our hasty exit from Birip really slowed down in Port Moresby.  Frustration built as day after day flights were 
cancelled or we were not allowed to board because of Australian Covid-19 entrance requirements. Qantas, our travel 
agent, our kids, the USA embassy, the PNG embassy, the Australian embassy, the Wapenamanda MP and others 
were all trying to find airline flights and travel to the USA.  (Continued on the next page.)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Schachesô 2020 Building and Medical at TLS, Birip 

 Judy and Roy departed for Papua New  
Guinea on January 7th, 2020, and after a delay of one  
day in Port Moresby, were met by Rev. Ron Rall at  
the Mt. Hagen airport for the two-hour drive into the 
Enga Province to Timothy Lutheran Seminary at  
Birip.  Roy was eager to start work on the following  
Monday building a permanent workshop for the Birip  
Station.  Judy was eager to help Emily Rall who was  
there for a few weeks to conduct medical clinics,  
and also to continue these clinics until the supplies  
ran out.  Throughout the duration of our stay many  
visitors/volunteers joined us to help with the work  
including Emily Rall, Josiah Ziegler, Chris and  
Kapau Rall, and Daryl and Helen Miegel. 
 Early that first Monday morning, six workers arrived  
ready to work.  Four of the men were workers from previous years and two were new men wanting to learn the trade.  
After a brief orientation of work to do, they began clearing the area for the new project.  The four-room old dorm that 
was left standing had to be leveled and straightened as it was about 6-8 inches too low on the Wapenamanda side.  
On Tuesday, another previous painter came to join the work crew.  Once the building was aligned, work started on 
preparing the foundation and concrete base work for the walls.  We also cut down a huge pine tree, sawed much of 
it into lumber and then used some of it on the project.  Later we ordered and took delivery of 1 X 6 hard-wood from a 
Sawmill on the Kandep range.  The rest of the lumber used to erect the structureôs framework was salvaged lumber 
from the previous yearôs demolition work, and the metal siding around the building was salvaged roofing iron from 
the same demolition.  (Roy and the work crew are pictured above at devotions.) 

           A week or so later, the containers with the shipment of 
school library books arrived, so these had to be positioned and 
the contents sorted and distributed.  The Ralls did a great job in 
doing this since the seminary classes hadnôt started as yet.  After 
one container was emptied, Roy was able to store surplus project 
materials in it.  Also added to the project work was the 
preparation and positioning of two Tuffa water tanks.  Many 
thanks to Mapai Transport for providing transportation for the 
tanks plus other supplies from Mt. Hagen to the project. 
          In the middle of March, we were on schedule with the 
building project, but our time was cut short by evacuation due to 
the Covid-19 pandemic.  The Ralls and Dickes left on March 16th, 
but our travel agent could only get us out on the 19th.  Roy and 
the workers quickly made critical finishing touches and secured 
the new workshop even though the building was not connected to 
the main power.  Pictures of the stages of construction below 
show (l-r) framing, undercoating the siding and the finished work. 
      


